BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting: Tuesday 8th January 2013, 7.15 pm. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Stephen George (Chair), Mike Bloy, John Kirkman, Frank Richardson, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely, Rob Wilks.

1. Apologies: John Child, Chris Morgan, Lynn Smith.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting 6th November 2012: agreed as a correct record.

3. Reports

a. Chair

i) Missing Bus Shelter on Bradway Road: The new shelter had been ordered, but would not be fitted until sometime in mid to late January due apparently to a moratorium on all road works between 27 November 2012 and 7 January 2013 imposed by Sheffield City Council’s Highways Authority.

ii) Crash Barrier on Prospect Road. Nigel Robson, Street Force, has placed on the list for the highways allocation of the South West Community Assembly requests for a crash barrier at this location and for warning signs on the approaches to the bend. These will be added to the 2013- 14 requests as the current year’s budget is fully committed. Under the PFI contract with Amey for street repair and maintenance there may be some funds available for works not specified in the original contract and these will be identified through a road show where members of the public will have the opportunity to propose improvements to be held one month in advance of work beginning in an area. 

iii) Snow Wardens. One of the three snow wardens in Bradway has had to resign.  Unfortunately it is too late for anyone new to be trained this year, but if we can find a Bradway volunteer they could be put forward for training for next year. It appears that the list of grit bins for which Amey have taken over responsibility from Street Force does not contain the grit bin sponsored by the South West Community Assembly, on St Quentin Drive opposite the junction with Twentywell Road. This has been raised with SWCA with a view to getting the bin added to the official list.

iv) Community Writing Project. Meadowhead School has launched a community writing project.  Notices have been placed in the two notice boards for which we have the key, and further details and application forms are available from the Chair. The closing date for entries is Friday 15 February.

v) Environment Weeks. In 2013 the dates will be 27 April to 9 June. It was agreed that we should offer the guided walk around Bradway which normally takes place on Whit Sunday (in 2013 that is on 19 May). If Tony Smith is unable to lead this Peter Stubbs has volunteered. 

b. Secretary

i) No further progress is recorded over the Old School Field Village Green application.

ii) Traffic Issues: HGV use of Bradway Road, Twentywell Road and Queen Victoria Road remains a problem. The HGV Route Network proposed in the interim report on the City Wide Review of HGV Routes has been accepted by the Cabinet Highways Committee, with the relaxation of the Bocking Lane ban to night time only, between 7pm and 7am. The Bradway position is understood, and that the Twentywell route is inappropriate for HGVs. The next stage will see discussions with key stakeholders seeking to reduce quarry traffic from Derbyshire and to improve Sat Nav information, so as to exclude by agreement Twentywell Lane and other unsafe routes. 

The Highways Committee also accepted a report on "Investing in Sheffield's Local Transport System 2013-2014”, agreeing to the allocation of DfT funding streams for Local Sustainable Transport and Better Buses initiatives, available through the South Yorkshire Partnership.

iii) 20mph areas. There appears to be mounting opposition to the general introduction of 20mph restrictions across wide areas other than around schools and hospitals.

v) Ward Forum and Community Assembly. The Ward Forum has not met and the Traffic Group continues to exchange information by email. The next South West Community Assembly meeting will be 7p.m. Thursday 24 January at Wesley Hall Methodist Church, Crookes. 

c. Treasurer

The preceding period had been quiet on the financial front. Extra revenue had come in from the Bradway Bugle and there had been a further small expenditure for plants for the planters. With the account standing at some £10,800 we are able to provide finance towards playground improvements.

d. Membership Secretary 

Membership renewal forms were distributed to members of the Committee for delivery to homes.

e. Community Hall

Previously circulated: John Child reported the architect had largely completed the specifications for the refurbishment of the Small Hall and that the next steps would be to agree fire alarms, emergency lighting and to seek tenders.

4. Old School Field: 

a) The Treasurer, Deputy Chair and Dorothy Astle had met with Chris Roebuck and Stuart Walton from SCC to discuss next steps over playground improvements. Full costings are being prepared for the extension to the hedge line and resurfacing and a new 2.4m Spinning Cone. It is anticipated that work will be undertaken before April. 

b) Damage to the gate has been reported to SCC who have passed this on to Kier for action.

c) Dorothy Astle has agreed to our proposal that a tree planted on the Old School Field would be a suitable memorial to David. It was agreed that the question of a tree be taken up with the appropriate SCC officials. 

d) John Kirkman recommends that the trees around the Old School Field could accommodate a total of eight bird boxes. 

5. Old Age and Isolation in the Community.  Rob Wilks reported on a meeting he had attended on this issue. With an ageing population in Bradway it was agreed that BAG should link in to any initiatives not as a provider of services but as a mechanism for disseminating information. Rob agreed to continue to act as a BAG contact point for future meetings. 

6. BAG: The way forward. On 30 September BAG will be ten years old, and having been a member of the Committee for the whole of that time, and an Officer for most of it, the Chair will be stepping down at the AGM in October. He had indicated at the previous meeting that he wished to start of review of the future of BAG now so that some decisions could be taken well before the AGM. 

It was agreed that BAG still had an important role in representing the views and concerns of Bradway residents. At the moment BAG is the preferred community partner for consultation by the South West Community Assembly and the local Councillors on matters affecting Bradway. We also have responsibility for distribution of the Bradway Bugle and the maintenance and development of the Old School Field. Areas where we might wish to extend our activities include environmental matters, particularly relating to the two areas of woodland within Bradway (Poynton Wood and Clay Wood). Now is not the time for sweeping changes. BAG should continue to act on behalf of all Bradway residents and to deal with issues of importance to Bradway raised by anyone. Consideration should be given to ways in which the burden on the Chair might be lessened through greater delegation of responsibility for specific issues.  

7. Communication: It was agreed that we need to find someone with the appropriate computing skills to develop further our online persona and that approaches should be made to some members with known IT interests. In the interim the Secretary would find out how to upload latest documents to the web site. Following discussion of Social Networking Media, it was accepted that whilst Facebook might provide a mechanism for communicating with younger members we should not go down this route without someone having been identified to take responsibility for keeping this up to date.  

8. Bradway Bugle: The next edition is due 20 February, with deadline 31 January. Some changes were needed to cover delivery rounds, and these were agreed.

9. Any Other Business: Frank Richardson was concerned that dog bins were not being emptied often enough. The Chair would refer this to Streetforce.

10. Future meetings. 

Changes were made to the date of the next Committee meeting and of the AGM. The new dates:

Committee:  5 March; 7 May; 18 June; 17 September.

Open Meetings: 27 March; 2 July.   AGM: 15 Oct

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.52p.m.

